

December 14,2023
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for December 14,2023 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Mike Deibert, Eric Heil (Township Manager), Mike Erwin (Utility Supervisor) and Regina Deloe (Code Enforcement/Zoning). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Mike Deibert made a motion to approve the agenda. Bob Betzold seconded. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Mike Deibert-yes).
1.APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 11.21.23– Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of the November 21,2023 meeting. Being none, Mike Deibert made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Mike Deibert-yes). 
      2.EXPENDITURES –Matt McSparren asked form any questions on the expenditures. Being none,                           Mike Deibert made the motion to approve, seconded by Bob Betzold. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren -  yes,         Bob Betzold - yes, Mike Deibert-yes).
The regular meeting was recessed. A Public Hearing was then started for Ordinance 270 or 2023, Street Light Tax Assessment. Township Manager gave a brief synopsis of the ordinance history and necessity to increase the tax rate to meet rising costs of electricity. There was no public comment. The Public Hearing was then closed.  
     3.    STAFF REPORTS/ACTION ITEMS ON AGENDA
       Road Master –Ted Williams - Report given by Township Manager Eric Heil. Crew performed the following           work: 2 days salting roads; 12 ten ton loads and 9 one ton loads of salt used; 7 hours OT; 1 day of leaf                      collection; 1 day ditching with backhoe; 6 days working on steel beams for Zacherl Rd welding and painting;          swept bike trail; worked on signs; filled potholes; used bucket truck assisting Two Mike Run County Park with        putting up light poles and fixtures at Pioneer Flats; currently welding beams at Zacherl Rd. bridge.  
      Utility Supervisor – Mike Erwin reported the following work: continued hydrant maintenance; replaced check       valves and received parts for leaking pump line at Mall WTP; located service line leak on Allegheny Ave                 causing 10,000 per day loss; cleared sewer line on Meddock Ln; repaired leak on Foreman St; fixed a few curb        boxes; remarked ROW at Mall WTP; leak detection on Sage Run system.   
       Zoning/Code Enforcement – Regina Deloe -Reported the following: issued 6 permits for improvement value         of $404,600.00. Permits issued for office space, sheds, demo permit for dangerous structures. Collected                    $504.80 in permit fees. Issued violation for property maintenance code.  
      Township Manager –  Eric Heil reported: CASD Superintendent Bill Vonada let us know that the school board       is willing to share 50% of the cost for 257 at Education drive signal update; crews are currently installing beams       at Zacherl Rd; Carol Gustafson is working on sending letters for delinquent streetlight tax accounts; executive         sessions were held 12/5/23, 12/13/23, 12/14/23, to discuss personnel matters.    
Action Items- 
1. Ordinance 270 of 2023, Streetlight Tax Assessment, was presented to the board. Motion to approve made by Matt McSparren, seconded by Bob Betzold, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Mike Deibert-yes), motion passed, and ordinance adopted.  
2. Board presented with request from Adam Gilmore for township to take over Robert St. After brief discussion, motion to approve this request was made by Matt McSparren, seconded by Mike Deibert, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Mike Deibert-yes), motion passed.  
3. Board was presented with Resolution 13 of 23, updating the Cranberry Township Fee Schedule. This update will increase water rates to $12.00 for first 100 gallons of water usage, and $8.00 for each additional 1000 gallons used. After brief discussion, motion to approve made by Matt McSparren, seconded by Mike Deibert, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Mike Deibert-yes), motion passed.  
4. Board was presented with a Supplemental Agreement of Lease between the Cranberry-Venango General Authority and Cranberry Township. After brief discussion, motion to approve made by Matt McSparren, seconded by Bob Betzold, (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Mike Deibert-yes), motion passed. 
PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
Township residents Bob Whitling and Doug Holden that reside on Big Egypt Rd discussed leaf collection and roadside ditches with the board.   
COMMENTS FROM MEMBERS-
Bob Betzold discussed getting electricity to the salt shed area. Matt McSparren asked Mike Erwin about cyber security relating to township water plants. Mike Deibert spoke about the CVGA’s efforts to complete a LCCR Lead Service Line inventory and mentioned that the customer survey is on the township website.  
The meeting was adjourned at 11:34AM with a motion by Bob Betzold.  Seconded by Mike Deibert. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Mike Deibert-yes)  The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be December 28,2023, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Eric Heil
Township Manager 


